
 

 
CITY OF TUALATIN 

Staff Report 
 
 
 

TO:    Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 

THROUGH:    Sherilyn Lombos, City Manager 

FROM:    Kim McMillan, City Engineer 

    Jeff Fuchs, Public Works Director 

DATE:    August 24, 2020 

SUBJECT: 
 
Consideration of Ordinance No. 1443-20  Approving the renaming of a portion of SW 120th 
Avenue to SW 119th Avenue. 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 

Staff recommends Council adopt the ordinance. 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: 

Staff propose renaming a segment of Southwest 120th Avenue to Southwest 119th Avenue to better 
align with the surrounding street grid used for addressing and emergency services. 

The City recently annexed a portion of SW 120th Avenue south of SW Itel Street and the half-street 
improvement was constructed by private development.  This new segment of SW 120th Avenue is 
320 feet east of the existing segment of SW 120th Avenue, between Tualatin-Sherwood Road and 
Itel Street. The street grid will make more sense when this new street is renamed to SW 119th 
Avenue, allowing for SW 120th Avenue to be extended to the south in the future. 

The City works with the emergency services team at WCCCA (Washington County Consolidated 
Communications Agency) to provide street names and addresses that are used by emergency 
services.  This in turn, also reduces confusion for the public and first responders. 

The Planning Commission recommended approval of the name change on August 20, 2020. 

OUTCOMES OF DECISION: 

Provides a street name that best serves our citizens, first responders, and emergency services. 
 

ALTERNATIVES TO RECOMMENDATION: 

Council could decide not to authorize this ordinance and the name will remain as SW 120th 
Avenue. 



FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS: 

There are no financial implications. 

ATTACHMENTS:  

Ordinance No. 1443-20 Approving the renaming of a portion of SW 120th Avenue to SW 119th 
Avenue 
 


